
 

 
Level 6, 10 Valentine Ave Parramatta NSW 2150    Locked Bag 5020 Parramatta NSW 2124 

P: 02 9873 8500    E: heritagemailbox@environment.nsw.gov.au 

Your ref: 49462E 
Our ref: DOC21/389502-2 

Maggie Chapman 
Strategic Planner - Special Projects  
Shoalhaven City Council  
 
Advice sent via email: council@shoalhaven.nsw.gov.au 
cc: Maggie.Chapman@shoalhaven.nsw.gov.au> 

Dear Ms Chapman, 

Planning Proposal – Lots 21 – 24 DP 714096, Warrah Road, Bangalee, PP005, 
Shoalhaven Local Environmental Plan 2014  

Thank you for your referral dated 13 May 2021 inviting comment from Heritage NSW on the 
Planning Proposal to rezone land at Lots 21 – 24 DP 714096, Warrah Road, Bangalee within 
the Shoalhaven Local Government Area. 

In preparing this advice we have considered the Documents on Exhibition available from the 
Shoalhaven City Council website and the previous advice provided by Heritage NSW on this 
Planning Proposal in the letter dated 20 November 2020 (DOC20/947080) and included in 
Attachment A.  

The Heritage NSW advice regarding this Planning Proposal has not changed and we strongly 
support upfront heritage assessment to enable the long-term protection and avoidance of 
Aboriginal cultural heritage sites and values.  

We note Council have incorporated our previous comments and specifically note the 
commitment by Shoalhaven City Council in the Planning Proposal (pg. 31-32) to address our 
comments as part of the Development Control Plan. Heritage NSW would like to be provided 
the opportunity to comment on this document prior to finalisation.  

Heritage NSW would also note that if an Aboriginal Heritage Impact Permit (AHIP) is required 
at any stage, the application must demonstrate that consultation with the Registered Aboriginal 
Parties (RAPs) has been continuous. Breaks in consultation of over 6 months may not 
constitute continuous consultation and may require the applicant to restart the consultation 
process. Please consider this if the original Aboriginal Cultural Heritage Assessment Report is 
intended to be used in support of an AHIP in the future.  

If you have any questions regarding the above advice please contact Emily Dillon, 
Archaeologist, Aboriginal Cultural Heritage Regulation – South, at Heritage NSW on (02) 6229 
7189 or via email at emily.dillon@environment.nsw.gov.au. 

Yours sincerely 

 
Jackie Taylor 
Senior Team Leader, Aboriginal Cultural Heritage Regulation - South 
Heritage NSW 
25 June 2021 
Encl: Attachment A: Previous Heritage NSW Advice for PP005 dated 20 November 2020  
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